
 
Newhall Primary Academy and Nursery• Roundhouse Way• Harlow• Essex•CM17 9SF 

Tel: 01279 215480 • Email: office@newhallacademy.org 

Website: www.newhallacademy.org •Twitter: @newhallacademy  

 

Headteacher: Mrs Debbie Gayler BA (Hons) QTS, NPQH 

Nursery Manager: Mrs Stef Montgomery BA (Hons) EYP 

Newhall Bulletin: 15.11.2019 

Attendance This Week 

Cherry 96.4% 

Willow 98.4% 

Beech 89.6% 

Rowan 91.7% 

House Points 

Air 720 

Earth 613 

Fire 578 

Water 669 

Message from the Headteacher:   

The children spent Monday learning about Remembrance Day. Children in Reception made 
their own Remembrance Day poppy. We also watched a clip which explained why it is im-
portant to remember all of the people who died in the World Wars. I enjoyed spending 
some time in class on Monday during the children’s phonics lessons. I was very impressed 
with how many sounds the children in Reception have already learnt. Children in Year 1 are 
all really focused on their reading and writing. They are including adjectives in their writing 
and starting to extend their sentences. 
Children in Bluebell Room are becoming more independent and I loved seeing how well 
they support each other with balancing across a beam in the garden. Children in Snowdrop 
Room have been exploring their topic of ‘Fire and Ice’. Well done to Jessica for her superb 
impression of a penguin! I was also given a health check by Lucas and Arthur—you will all be 
pleased to know that I was given a clean bill of health!  

Nursery Update: 

The children have really enjoyed learning about our new topic ‘Fire and Ice’ dis-

tinguishing the difference between hot and cold and how fire fighter’s help us in 

the community.  

September 2020 School Admissions: 

Letters have been sent out to children that will be starting school September 

2020 regarding the admission process. If you would like a copy, please let a mem-

ber of staff know. Admissions is now open for applications and closes on 15th 

January 2020. You can apply online by visiting www.essex.gov.uk/admissions. If 

you would like support, please speak to a member of staff.  

Upcoming Events: 

 

20th November—Prospective Parent Tours 

for Reception 2020—9.15am and 1,30pm 

22nd November— PTA non-uniform day in 

exchange for a tombola or raffle prize 

28/29th November—Book Fair 3.15pm 

6th December—School Pantomime Visit 

7th December—PTA Christmas Market 2-

4pm 
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